October 1, 2008

Dear ________,

Please be advised that Metro will be conducting work on the Orange Line Busway over the next two months commencing Monday October 6, 2008.  Primarily this involves re-paving certain areas on the alignment to improve the strength and durability of the roadway.

Patron service has been our number one consideration in preparing for this work.  Metro staff will be on site from 5 am to 9 pm at each of the stations where temporary relocation for boarding will take place.   These temporary relocations are located only yards away from the normal station boarding.  There will be no interruption to the service schedule and with Metro staff on site, we expect to minimize inconvenience and maintain normal schedules.  Pedestrian and automobile access will be maintained at all intersections throughout the course of the work.

Attached for your information are the following the following documents:  

· Construction Notice that will be distributed by hand in a one block radius where the work is scheduled to take place.  Initially work will commence between Tujunga Boulevard and Burbank/Fulton Avenues.  The notice provides a hotline for the public. Metro monitors and returns these calls daily.  Subsequent Construction Notices will be distributed as the work progresses or as the need arises.  Your office will receive copies of all construction notices.  The construction notice specifically calls out the impacts the community may expect such as noise, dust, vibration and the presence of construction equipment.  It also addresses the normal protocols carried out in the event contaminated soil is encountered.  

· October, 1, 2008, content of Metro News Advisory that is to be distributed today to media outlets. 

· Graphic of the alignment indicating where work is scheduled to take place.

If you have any questions or would like to schedule a personal briefing, please contact Ann Kerman, Constituent Program Manager, at (213) 922-7671 or KermanA@metro.net.

